TREASURER’S REPORT

Revenue Account

In 2021, the Society recorded a small surplus of £241 (2020: £257).  At £1,288, income in 2021 was very similar to that in 2020 (£1,220).
A conservative accrual of £2,200 was made for the costs of the Society’s AGM lunch in November, the invoice having not been received in the year.  The eventual invoice of £1,649 resulted in an actual surplus on the event of £628, compared to the £77 estimated in the revenue account for 2021.

Expenditure at £1,047 was slightly higher in 2021 (2020: £963).  The Society incurred costs of £558 in relation to the printing of new ‘marketing’ materials for our membership subscription drives.  In 2020 there had been a loss of £341 in relation to social functions, which did not recur.
Balance Sheet

The surplus of £241 was transferred to the Members’ Fund on the balance sheet, at Dec-21 totalling £11,775.  Subscriptions in advance on the Society’s balance sheet were slightly higher at £939 (Dec-20: £824).  With the afore-mentioned £2,200 accrual, these totalled £14,914, represented by bank balances at Dec-21 of £13,570 (Dec-20: £10,791) held at NatWest and the stock of Society ties & scarves (£1,344).
Cash Flow

The cash flow statement shows total cash income and expenses in the year, reconciling the entries in the revenue account with the balance sheet at year end.  Receipts exceeded cash expenditure, resulting in a net cash inflow of £2,779 (2020: £632) – the AGM lunch accrual again largely explains this.
The Society Fund at College

From the Society Fund at College, the Society continued to support the JCR’s and MCR’s annual initiatives for freshers (total: £1,500) as well as the College cat (£250).  During the pandemic the Society also contributed £1,500 towards IT equipment for students in need.
The College reported that at 31-Jul-21 (i.e. the end of the College’s own financial year), the balance of the Society Fund at College stood at £9,522 (31-Jul-20: £9,814).  Donations of £532 were received, with gifts made totalling £3,000 in the 2020/21 year.  The College’s treasury & investment management resulted in a net gain of £2,176.
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